January 20, 2016

Ms. Claire M. Grady
Director, Defense Procurement and Acquisition Policy
Office of the Under Secretary for Acquisition Technology and Logistics
U.S. Department of Defense
3000 Defense Pentagon
Washington, DC 20301-3000

Dear Ms. Grady,

I, Bruce Borzino, as Director of the National Technical Information Service (NTIS), certify in accordance with the requirements of section 801 of the Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2008, that acquisitions conducted on the behalf of the Department of Defense by this agency in Fiscal Year 2016 will comply with the Department of Defense procurement requirements for Fiscal Year 2016.

If you have any questions, please contact Bruce Borzino at 703-605-6405

Sincerely,

Bruce Borzino

Director

National Technical Information Service